
CDC Guideline 
Recommendation 
Questioned 
To the Editor: 

In the guidelines for the Prevention 
of Surgical Wound Infections pub­
lished in the Infection Control special 
supplement of March/April 1982, 
there is the following statement on 
page 195: "Use of tacky or antiseptic 
mats at the entrance to the OR is not 
recommended for Infection Control. 
Category I." 

Since we are using the "contamina­
tion control dry mat" (floor mat), prior 
to announcing to the OR Committee 
your new guidelines, I would like to 
learn the reasons for the above 
recommendation. 

NORA ADACHI 
Infection Control 

North Central Bronx Hospital 
Bronx, New York 

The preceding letter was referred to 
the Centers for Disease Control for a 
reply. 

Since the Guideline for Prevention 
of Surgical Wound Infections was 
published,1 questions have been raised 
regarding the interpretation of the 
Centers for Disease Control (CDC) 
recommendation on adhesive mats 
("tacky mats"). Our Category I recom­
mendation, "Use of tacky or antiseptic 
mats at the entrance to the OR is not 
recommended for infection control," 
reflects the lack of any controlled study 
relating floor contamination directly 
to surgical wqund infection rates or 
the introduction of these mats to a 
reduction in surgical wound infection 
rates. 

Whether these mats have other 
benefits unrelated to infection control 
(eg, as an aid in housekeeping) that 
may justify their use was not addressed 

in the guideline. The potential benefits 
and possible hazards associated with 
their use for other purposes have not 
been examined by CDC. Considera­
tions other than those related to 
infection control may influence an 
individual hospital's decision re­
garding the use of adhesive mats. 
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INFECTION CONTROL 
OFFERS RAPID PUBLICATION 

Authors are invited by the editors and publisher of Infection Control to submit their timely studies and 
data for consideration for rapid publication in upcoming issues of the journal. 

Submitted papers must represent original studies with definitive data well supported by the methods 
and cited literature. Authors must be certain that critical attention is paid to detail and accuracy prior 
to submission of manuscripts. 

A request for rapid publication must be stated in the cover letter and manuscripts should not exceed 
ten double-spaced, typewritten pages. 

Such papers will be published within three to four months of acceptance. No comments will 
accompany rejected papers, but manuscripts may be resubmitted under the normal publication 
procedures. 

Manuscripts should be submitted to: Richard P. Wenzel, M.D., Editor 
INFECTION CONTROL 

Charles B. Slack, Inc. 
6900 Grove Road 

Thorofare, New Jersey 08086 
609/848-1000 
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